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writing on the sociology and philosophy of
science. "Thus when there are major
advances in the methods of science (e.g. a
Bachelardian epistemic break), these may
arise from learning a novel way of
deploying native intuitions in embodied
inquiry that transcends shortcomings of
prior ways, but not from a transcendence of
the human body itself" is a fair example of
the style. Suffice it to say that when, in
another sentence, I read "individual
masturbation", it seemed to make as much
sense as the correct reading of "individual
maturation". There are also far too many,
far too long sentences-the longest I had
the energy to count being 125 words.

But, overall, Rasmussen has written an
interesting and enjoyable account of some
fascinating episodes in modern biology. If
the gulf between the theoretical analyses of
the historians and philosophers of science,
and the scientists who do the work is to be
narrowed, more studies of this kind are
needed.

Jan A Witkowski,
Banbury Center,

Cold Spring Harbor Laboratory

Samuel H Greenblatt (ed.), T Forcht Dagi
and Mel H Epstein (contributing eds), A
history of neurosurgery in its scientific and
professional contexts, Park Ridge, Ill.,
American Association of Neurological
Surgeons, 1997, pp. xiv, 623, illus., $95.00
(1-879284-17-0).

As a specific discipline, modern
neurosurgery dates from 25 November 1885
when a 25-year-old farmer with a tumour of
the central cortex of the right hemisphere
was operated on at the Hospital for
Epilepsy and Paralysis at Regent's Park,
London. The case was diagnosed by
Alexander Hughes Bennett, and the tumour
was removed by Rickman Godlee. But the

first full-time neurosurgeons appeared only
in the 1900s (Harvey Cushing in the USA
and Ludvig Pussep in Russia).
Samuel Greenblatt states that "the central

purpose of this book is to construct a
historical framework that will allow the
reader to understand the development of
modern neurosurgery in comprehensive
terms" (p. 4). After an introduction, four
sections deal with general themes: 'Surgery
of the head and brain prior to the late
nineteenth century', 'Gestation and birth of
the specialty', 'The evolution of modern
neurosurgical techniques and technology,
and 'Organizational and philosophical
issues'. Within the sections a varying
number of chapters discuss specific issues.
The book is well-structured and richly
illustrated. Each chapter is fully referenced,
and an appendix contains a full
bibliography and biographical list of
individuals with their dates. A comparison
with A Earl Walker's work published in
1951 (A history of neurosurgery, London)
shows a rapid development of the speciality
as well as a fragmentation within it. It also
demonstrates a shift towards
methodological and philosophical issues. It
is not a mere coincidence that several
authors have also contributed to a recently
published Philosophy of neurological surgery
(American Association of Neurological
Surgeons, 1995).
Given the structure of the book, some

overlap between the 29 chapters is
inevitable. For instance, the Edwin Smith
Surgical Papyrus is discussed in the chapter
on 'Neurosurgery in the ancient and
medieval worlds' (p. 39), and in that on
'The management of head trauma' (p. 291).
But duplication is most noticeable in the
illustrations, for instance there are two
portraits of Lister (pp. 17, 91), and figures
of different methods of trepanation are
almost identical (pp. 32, 194), as are the
woodcuts of torculars for elevation of
depressed skull fractures (pp. 68, 202).
While it is indisputable that in the first
decades of the twentieth century American
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neurosurgeons such as Cushing and Dandy
dominated the field, it would have been
useful to have had more coverage of the
rest of the world. One chapter of 22 pages
deals with all the countries not included in
North America and Western Europe.

But these are quibbles. The book achieves
its aim and provides a clear and useful
account of modem neurosurgery.

Boleslav Lichterman,
Russian Postgraduate

Medical Academy,
Moscow

S Lock, L A Reynolds and EM Tansey
(eds), Ashes to ashes. the history of smoking
and health, Wellcome Institute Series in the
History of Medicine, Amsterdam and
Atlanta, Rodopi, 1998, £39.00, $65.00
(hardback 90-420-0396-0), pp. viii, 244,
£12.00, $19.00 (paperback 90-420-0386-3).

When I read Richard Doll's and Bradford
Hill's paper in the British Medical Journal
of 30 September 1950 on smoking and lung
cancer, I thought that was the end of the
matter; the evidence was overwhelming.
When, a few years later, they reported their
prospective findings on doctors addressed
"to the survivors" there was nothing more
to be said. Everyone would stop smoking,
lung cancer incidence would fall by 90 per
cent and epidemiologists could turn their
hands to something else. On the contrary,
battle had just commenced and even in this
country it is far from won.
My assumption was that people,

especially doctors, would be convinced by
evidence. I did a little poll of the medical
staff of the Radcliffe Infirmary where I then
worked to find out if they (a) smoked and
(b) believed the evidence linking lung cancer
and smoking. Those who smoked were split
50:50 in their view of the evidence, those
who did not accepted it by 5:1. You can

interpret that result in two ways; my
explanation was that personal taste had
influenced a supposedly scientific opinion.

This book gives a fascinating account of
the story since then-its science, psychology,
politics, taxation, commerce, hypocrisy and
many other unedifying motives. British
doctors, I am glad to say, have given an
example, only 10 per cent of them smoke.
Of Danish men 46 per cent smoke, the
number being as high in women. Among
Greek men 61 per cent smoke, but only 26
per cent of women do. In some countries
(including this one) the number of women
smoking is actually going up. What can be
the reason for this?
The effort that is put into persuading us

to eat, not eat, lose weight, drink, not
drink, exercise or in other ways to improve
our health pales into insignificance
compared with giving up a habit which
increases the death rate from lung cancer by
thirty times in heavy smokers.

This volume is one of that splendid series
of history of medicine meetings and Witness
Seminars run by the Wellcome History of
Twentieth-Century Medicine Group. The
second category (I remember particularly
the Witness Seminar on transplantation) are
as good as such meetings can be. So are the
highlights of this volume, especially Richard
Doll on the early reports-we have heard
the story many times before but it is still
thrilling. There are entrancing pieces on
tobacco and Dutch paintings, and on
Victorian literature. In others the standard
is nearer the ground. It is disappointing that
publication is so late-the conference was
held in 1995.

It is still possible to be surprised: the
tobacco crop in China is 38 per cent of the
whole world's; employment in tobacco
growing in Asia is six times greater than all
the rest of the world put together; the
United States employs less than one-tenth.
Roland Moyle was Minister for Northern

Ireland in 1977. One day he was having
lunch with some tobacco manufacturers
trying to persuade them to increase their
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